
 
Purchasing Division 

 
 

ADDENDUM NO. 2 
 
 
DATE:  October 29, 2021 
FROM:  City of Grand Junction Purchasing Division 
TO:   All Interested Parties 
RE: Shadow Lake Pump Station Electrical Improvements IFB-4952-22-SH 
 
Bidders responding to the above referenced solicitation are hereby instructed that the 
requirements have been clarified, modified, superseded and supplemented as to this date as 
hereinafter described. 
 
Please make note of the following: 
 
Question 1. Section 25 05 73 – Please clarify if the contractor is to perform the Short 
Circuit/Coordination/Arc Flash Study or if that is being taken care of by the the City of Grand 
Junction’s engineering firm. 
Answer: The City’s consultant, Magna IV, will be preforming the short circuit, coordination and 
arc flash study. 
 
Question 2. The coordination study is supposed to be completed and approved before the new 
MCC is released to production. This could delay the delivery of the MCC. Please clarify if this is 
correct. 
Answer: The City’s consultant, Magna IV, will be responsible for completing the coordination 
study. MCC submittal will be reviewed and approved prior to completing the coordination study.  
 
Question 3. Section 25 05 73.3.3 states that there is to be a 4 hour Arc Flash Training provided. 
Is this the responsibility of the contractor or is this being provided by the City of Grand Junction’s 
engineering firm? 
Answer: The City’s consultant, Magna IV, will conduct the training. 
 
Question 4. The contract drawings state the contractor is to replace the existing PLC cabinet with 
one that will be provided by the City. Please clarify that the existing PLC Cabinet and PLC are to 
remain in place and re-used. 
Answer: The existing PLC shall remain and existing wiring to the MCC shall be investigated and 
I/O reused as required. If additional modules are required to accommodate signals in the design 
beyond existing spare I/O, additional modules shall be identified and procured by the City and 
installed by the Contractor. PLC programming will be completed by the City. 
 
Question 5. At the pre-bid it was stated that the city would have a recycle dumpster delivered to 
the site for the MCC to be hauled off in. Please verify that this is still what will happen. 
Answer: Yes, the City will provide a recycle dumpster for the Contractor to use. 



 
Question 6. Is the Conduit and Wiring supposed to be demolished and replaced from the Golf 
Secondary and Residential Primary VFDs? 
Answer: Note #2 on Drawing E-2 indicates to intercept and extend existing wiring as required. If 
Contractor deems replacement is required due to age after demolition of the MCC, then conduits 
and wiring shall be replaced. All existing in slab conduits shall be reused and above ground shall 
be reworked as required or provide new conduit and fittings. 
 
 
A copy of the Sign-In Sheet from the mandatory site visit is attached. 
 
The original solicitation for the project referenced above is amended as noted.  
 
All other conditions of subject remain the same. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
Susan Hyatt, Senior Buyer 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado 
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